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Tammy O’Quinn, Financial Secretary 
Stella McGee, Recording Secretary 

Pastor Wade T. Roof, III, Senior Pastor 
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Council Highlights - September 8th meeting 

• On August 18
th 

a Congregational Meeting was held after worship and lunch. Mitzie Shafer, our 

consultant, led this meeting and a vote was held to adopt our new mission statement, “Growing a 

deeply connected family of faith”. The result of the vote was 55-2. 

• On October 13
th
 we will only have one service, Matins, at Mt. Tabor at 8:00 AM. The Traditional Service 

will begin at 10:30 AM at Lutheran Theological Southern Seminary, Columbia. LTSS is leaving 

Columbia and moving to North Carolina. A picnic lunch and a tour of the campus will follow. 

• We are in the process of purchasing new red paraments.  

October Love Offering - Homeworks 

Your gift to Home Works will provide hope to senior citizens in our state through 
compassionate construction. Your donation will build communities, help ease the 
affordable housing crisis and mentor the next generation through workforce development. 
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2024 
 

Bruce Busbee - (803) 791-4791 
busbee44@aol.com 

 
Christie Cook - (803) 238-7835 

csprllcook@gmail.com 
 

Adam Davis - (803) 429-9608 
adamola2001@icloud.com 

 
Whitney Glass - (803) 261-2749 

whitneyglass33@gmail.com 

 

2025 
 

Tammy O’Quinn - (803) 315-6258 
ktmmoquinn@gmail.com 

 
Tex Davis - (803) 463-6320 
gamecockpoppa@gmail.com 

 
David Yoder - (803) 807-3075 

clemsonyoder@gmail.com 

 
 
 

2026 
 

Megan Lyons - (803) 673-7815 
meglyons09@gmail.com 

 
Julie Ann Payne - (803) 609-6200 

jasoutherlin@aol.com 
 

John Matthews - (843) 340-8298 
johncmatthews@gmail.com 

 
Bob Livingston, Jr. - (803) 796-8654 

blivingston@gregoryelectric.com 

Property - David Yoder Christian Education - Christie Cook 

Stewardship - Tammy O’Quinn Fellowship & Recreation - Adam Davis 

Community Outreach - Bob Livingston Information Technology - Bruce Busbee 

Youth Ministry - Megan Lyons Marketing/Social Media - Julie Ann Payne 

Worship & Music - Tammy O’Quinn Evangelism - John Matthews 



 

 

October 2024 

 

 “The LORD bless you and keep you; the LORD make his face to shine upon you, and be gracious to you; 
the LORD lift up his countenance upon you, and give you peace.”  

                                                                                                        
As of December 2024, The Lutheran Theological Southern Seminary will no longer call Columbia, 

South Carolina its home. Due to a myriad of circumstances, (both within and beyond the seminary’s control 
- decline in student admissions and mounting debt that increased yearly), Lenoir Rhyne University decided 
to move Southern Seminary to its main campus in Hickory, NC. Fall of 2024 is the final semester for the 
Columbia Campus; once completed, the doors of the historic seminary will be closed forever. 

As a graduate of this institution, as someone who was married in the chapel on campus, and whose 
first child was baptized in the font of this beautiful place, it pains me to see it go. While I realize that, at 
least at this point, this may be the seminary’s only option to stay open, I will be sad. I am sad not only for 
me, but for the Church, the SC Synod, and for all of us who have enjoyed and benefited from its presence 
in South Carolina.  

It occurred to me that even though it is in our own backyard, many of you have not experienced this 
holy and sacred place. Many of you have not had the pleasure or the opportunity to visit this historic and 
beautiful campus. If you don’t visit soon, you may never have an opportunity to do so. 

On October 13
th
 at 10:30, Mt. Tabor Lutheran Church is going to give you both the pleasure and 

opportunity to come experience The Lutheran Theological Southern Seminary. We will host a 
congregational worship service at Southern Seminary. We want you to come and worship in Christ’s 
Chapel.  We want you all to walk the holy grounds of this historic campus and see where God has formed 
so many faithful people for ministry. We want you to experience God’s presence and blessings, and we 
need your help as many of us say goodbye to something that has had so much influence in our lives, in our 
church and in churches all over the world. 

The morning of Sunday, October 13
th
, Mt. Tabor will host Sunday school for all ages at 9:30, worship 

at 10:30, and after worship we will have a congregational lunch on the seminary grounds. Additionally, we 
are working on an opportunity to tour the buildings - if we are successful, the details of the tour will be in 
our announcements. 

We want you there. We want this last opportunity to worship in this holy place to be a huge 
celebration of ministry, and a blessing of God’s mission in theological education for years to come. Please, 
join us on October 13

th
 at the Lutheran Theological Southern Seminary at 4201 North Main St. Columbia, 

SC, and let us give thanks to God for the blessings God gives us.  

Pastoral Ponderings 
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Deadlines 

Weekly Snap:  Wednesdays at 9:00 am                   Bulletin:  Wednesdays at 10:00 am                
                 Tidings:  15th of each month                     Email articles to: Admin@mttaborlutheran.org 

Early Risers Men’s Prayer Breakfast 

October 15th & 29th 

 7 AM    

 Lizard’s Thicket on Augusta Road.   

Numbers 6:24-26 



 

 

 

God’s Helping Hands 

Focused Needs 

rice, sugar, canned meat, peas 
and mixed vegetables  

crackers, ramen, flour, Jello 
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(lunch provided) 
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Brad and Kim Pittman 

131 Newmont Drive 

Lexington, SC 29072 

Emily Hutto 

220587 C of C Complex 

Charleston, SC 29424-0001 

Tristan Spainhour 

Wofford College 

429 N. Church Street, #HD 2089 

Spartanburg, SC 29303 

Leah Conrad 

230 Campus Drive 

Apt F 

Central, SC 29630 

Luther Swicegood 

Bethany Building 

Heritage at Lowman Home 

PO BOX 444 

White Rock, SC 29177 



 

 

Sunshine Club!  
October 3rd at 

Noon. 

Our meal for 

this month will 

be provided. 

After our meal, we will play 

BINGO! Some of the prizes will 

include gift cards from local 

restaurants. 

Come join our group for fun, 

fellowship and information. 

. 
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Candy, Games, Trunks OH MY! 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080E48A4A62BABFB6-51243062-halloween 

Scan or ctrl + click to 

register 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080E48A4A62BABFB6-51243062-halloween
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Positively Fit meets Monday and Thursday at 5:30 - walking at 4:30 
All ability levels are welcome! Variations to exercises are offered!   
Ask Tammy O’Quinn, Brennan Hutto or Carol Busbee for details! 

 

Positively Fit: Body’, Mind and Soul 
 
Body: 

The weather is starting to cool off a bit and it is a great time to get a little yard work completed.  
Instead of working out, you decide to get the yard spruced up.  Use your yard as your gym! 

If you have a push-behind lawn mower, use it as your gym equipment!  Instead of just walking behind 

the lawn mower, add a few lunges as you push.  As you step forward, bring the back knee down into a 
lunge, then up and repeat on the other side.  You can mix it by doing two or three each leg and 
walking for a while then repeat.  Try to get in 10 to 15 lunges on each leg.  Use the mower to hold on 

to the handle and slip in a few calf raises as well.  Come to a stop, raise up on your toes, back down 
and continue to mow.  Try doing 5 then walking a few steps then 5 more. 

Need to rake a few leaves?  Use the rake as your gym equipment.  Put the handle of the rake across 

your shoulders and hold on to each side with your hands.  Rotate to the side then to the other side.  
This will work your obliques. Do the movement slowly and don’t over rotate!  Start with just a few on 
each side.  While raking be sure to switch the rake from hand to hand - this will work your back and 

arms evenly. 

Now that you have a large pile of leaves, do a few squats while cleaning up!  Squat down and when 
you are low scoop up an armful of leaves to bag.  You can even change it to a jump squat by jumping 

up with your armful of leaves.  When your bags are full, use them to lift weights.  Do a few 
overhead presses by lifting the bag of leaves up and push over your head.  Do bicep curls by placing 

the bags on your forearms and roll the bag up to your chest and back down onto your arms. 

Think of the exercises that you already do and incorporate them into your gardening activities.  
Remember be safe - use all gardening tools properly.  Make sure that you are always balanced with 
any exercise.  When standing or exercising keep your feet shoulder width apart to maintain balance.  

Keep your knees bent and back straight while lifting.  Push up with your legs and not your back.  
When you lift, keep those bags and objects close to your body to prevent strain.  When lifting and 

moving be careful not to twist or rotate, rather move your body around.   

Take breaks to give your muscles a chance to recover, drink plenty of water, just as you would with 
any other work out, and listen to your body!   

Mind: 

The sight of a beautiful garden can relieve stress.  It can be as simple as a few pots of flowers on 
your patio or your entire yard.  Sitting in nature can reduce stress and restore a positive mood.  
Sunlight provides your body with the ability to make vitamin D (the natural way) which can improve 
your mood. Fresh air and singing birds give an extra boost to the mood too.  So, step outside, find a 
spot to make your sanctuary and enjoy nature! 

Soul:  1 Corinthians 6:19-20  

 19Do you not know that your body is a temple of the Holy Spirit, who is in you, whom you have 
received from God? You are not your own; 20you were bought at a price. Therefore, honor God with 
your body.   



 

 

 

 

 

REFORMATION SUNDAY 

The Alive! Musicians, Adult Choir and Handbells are getting ready for Reformation Sunday on 

October 29th.   We will have a brass quartet and timpani that will include some well-known faces 

such as Scott Herring, Emily Schweickert, Mary Lou Schweickert, and Francisco Ballestras  Please 

share your thanks with them individually.   We hope they will all come back for Easter and Pentecost! 
 

CHILDREN Needed to play Christmas Prelude at the 7:00 pm service! 

If you have a child (Elementary through High School) that studies a musical instrument, we would 

love to have them share their talents on Christmas Eve.   Please contact Kevin Davis to schedule your 

child to play.    We will need a title as well as the length of the selection.   It will be a great 

experience for them! 
 

JOIN A CHOIR! 

 Adult Choir rehearses on Wednesdays at 6:30 pm.     

 Alive! rehearses on Tuesdays at 6:30 pm. 

 Sing and Celebrate (Cherub, Angel and Seraph Singers) rehearses on Wednesdays at 4:45 

 Mt. Tabor Ringers rehearse on Mondays at 7:00 

If you are interested in joining any of the ensembles listed above, please contact Kevin Davis at (803)

796-5948 Ext. 21 or music@mttaborlutheran.org 

Dear Friends, 

You have made us smile with joy and gratitude by sending a contribution of $1,525.00. Thank you 

for your care, concern and your encouragement. 

Looking back, we thank you for helping us provide love, guidance, training, and necessities of life 

to hundreds of boys during the wonderful 65 years of ministry at Boys Farm. Looking around, we 

thank you for what you are presently accomplishing through your gifts and prayers. Looking 

ahead, we thank you for the encouragement to trust God for a glorious future. We dare to hope for 

the future, that you will be joined by still others who will take the challenge of Building Boys rather 

than Mending Men.  

Thank you for responding to the needs of this ministry. The loving concern of friends such as you 

enable this ministry of Building Boys rather than Mending Men.  May your life be richly blessed 

because of your concern for others. 

By His Grace, 

Andre Jennings 

Executive Director, boysfarm 

mailto:music@mttaborlutheran.org


 

 



 

 

Lord Teach Us To Pray 

As God’s people called to love one another, let us pray for the following members of our church family, who 
celebrate the anniversary of their baptism this month: Karen Holton, Jensen Redmond, Nancy Lee, Logan 

O'Neal, John Payne, Chris Corbacho, Brandon Haltiwanger, Miranda Downing, Lisa Bailey, David Moye, Kara 
Wilson, Gavin Goings, Samantha Walker, Hanna Sharpe, Lucas Busbee, John Matthews, Amanda Douglas, Sherri 
Moorer, Janet Klapman Smith, Katie Hilton, James Jacobs, Wes Hall, Ryan Thomas, Hannah Vallejo, Catherine 
VanCleave, Amy Shull, Buzz Miller, John Latham, Hayden Wolfe, Peryn Sulser, Debbie McLeod, Taylor Hash, 
Michael Hash, Laurie Culpepper, Megan Lyons, Antonio Lyons, Emma Lyons, Jennifer Brazell, Cheyenne Steele, 
Butch Swygert, Alison Post, Garrett Haltiwanger, Tommy Dawson, Lynn Cain, Pam Myers, Alice Pollock, Avaley 
Tablas Grice, Katie Sulser, Cooper Redmond, Bo Johnson, Blakely Goings, Suzanne Strickland, Russell Pauly, Sara 
Rucker, Graham Matthews. 

Most Recent Prayer Concerns: 

Patsy Jennings, Natalie Cook, Murray Hoskins, Bruce Merchant, Betty Wise, Luther Swicegood, Sheri Self 

Larry Marchant, Linda Price, Victoria Marchant, Jeanie Jacobs, Dennis Rybicki, Sr., Al & Judy Jordan 

Ongoing Prayer Concerns: 

Ron Hutto, Sandra Baker, Drewby McQuillen, Mary Davis, Alice Pollock, Jimmy Williams, Mona Myers 

Sadie Howard, Elmer Sundlie, Dennis Rybicki Jr., Emma Lou Easley, Paul Addy, Paul Jacobs, Herman Bouknight 

Jane Sexton, Pastor Jerry & Janice Livingston 

Family & Loved Ones of Mt. Tabor: 

William Wood, Pat Redmond, Mark Fuller, Joan Bundrick, Chris Holley, Johnny Smith, Earl Hope, Jack Hyde  

Teddy Bowden, Jackson Bell, Pam Player, Nancy & Emily Waugh Becky & Phil Frederick, Laura Ann Merrill 

Kim Coker, Grace Kelly, Glenn Greer, Chuck Backman, Michelle Roe, Beth Murphy, Justin “Cody” Spires, Billy Holton 

 Barbara Kohr, Jenny Mack, JoAnn Davis, Diana Ruth Henricks, Tommy Cambell, Niko Bosley 

Angela Livingston, Bill Wood, Anne Moye, Isabelle Sundlie, Katie Blackwell Feaster 

Members of Mt. Tabor Serving in the Military: 

Adam Davis, Samuel Davis, Scott Hash, Alex Morris 

Family and Loved Ones Serving in the Military: 

Josh Watson, Jacob Henry Burgan, Caleb Neff 

The Family Of: 

Robert Cromer, Sr., Jane Hall 

 

Nursing Homes /Retirement Centers/Rehabilitation Centers  

Jenni-Lynn Assisted Living – Herman Bouknight (Apt. 34)  

Lowman Home – Carolyn Smith, Pastor Luther Swicegood  

Laurel Crest – Emma Lou Easley,  Al & Judy Jordan  

Presbyterian Home -Betty Wise (Room A-105) 

Still Hopes – Sandra Baker, Larry Sease 

Veteran’s Victory House - Elmer Sundlie 

Spring Arbor - Margurite Culberson (located in Virginia)   

The Phoenix at Union Hill - Jane Sexton (located in Georgia) 
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1   Lindsey Witcher, Robert Ward, Rebecca McQuillen 

2   Gale McLeod 

3   Koy McCullough, David Senn, Catherine Latham, Foster Rich 

4   Scott Hunt, Alison Post, Reed Glass 

5   Garrett Skorzewski 

6   Jenny Osterhaus, Meg Muir, Kevin Davis 

7   Courtney Sox, Drew McQuillen, Charleigh Davis 

10  Karen Foley, Rick Maxheimer, Mary Caroline Gray, Madison Chandler, Chris Wright 

11   Nancy Brazell, Sharon Mattern, Bruce Rhodes, Boyd Hendrix 

12  Linda Harmon, Rhys Boyd, Holly Helms 

13  Betsy Hayden, Barney Miller 

14  Gerald Shealy, Cade Jeffries, Shawna Busbee, Emily Richardson, Jack Fisher 

15  Becky Newman, Dora Miller 

16  JoEllen Anderson, Brittany Rister, David Shepherd 

17  Cindy Edge, Randy Klapman, Amelia Hilton 

18  Jake Jacobs, Bobby Long 

19  Madison Gable, Jeremy Goings, John Post 

20  Linda Lown, Sharon Loadholt, Brennen Hutto 

21  Nancy Fulmer, DeeDee Fogle, Nancy Stone-Collum, Aaron Day 

23  Cheryl Prim 

24  Allison Eudy, Grace Fuson 

25  Ginette Boone, Summer Insabella, Sylvia Nelson, Danielle Payne 

26  Crystal Turner 

27  Joyce Riley, Lisa Spigner, John Young, Marshall O'Quinn 

28  Ernie Areheart, Delores Smith 

29  Judy Fisher, Amanda Driggers 

30  Dalton Rodgers 

31  Wills King 

<a href="https://www.textstudio.com/">Font generator</a> 



 

 

 

Sign Up for  
Mt. Tabor Emails 

 

Did you know that Mt. Tabor can  

send you all correspondence electronically? If you  

would like to receive our news via e-mail, please let 

us know by emailing:   

admin@mttaborlutheran.org  

October 
Altar Flowers & Bulletin Covers  

Flowers 
6 Fred Vallejo  

13 Patsy Hutto  

20 Pam & Murray 

Hoskins 

27 Sarah Mattern 

Covers 
6 Chris Sox 

13 Patsy Hutto  

20 Jolene & Larry 

Marchant 

27 AVAILABLE 

Online Giving 

Scan the QR Code to be 

taken to Mt. Tabor’s online 

giving page. 

The Flower & Bulletin Calendars are posted 
on the bulletin board near the sanctuary on 
Sundays. If you would like to reserve a date, 
please sign up on Sunday or contact our office 
staff during the week. 

 8:00 9:15 11:00 

    

9/11 18 52 80 

9/8 18 49 85 

9/15 24 44 79 

9/22 22 70 101 

    

ATTENDANCE 
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October 
 

Communion Preparers 

Janet & Tom Smith 

October Worship Assistants  

Please note we are now on a monthly rotation. 

ALIVE! 

Communion assistant 

Whitney Glass 
 

Lector 

Pam Burnett 
 

Ushers 

Lucky Jones, Nick Skorzewski 

11:00 AM 

Communion assistants 

Ann Spainhour, Susan Hyde 
 

Lector 

Whitney Glass 
 

Ushers 

Ricky Glass, Tom Smith 

Clyde Nelson, Freddy Vallejo 
 

Greeter 

Janet Smith 



 

 

A u g u s t  F i n a n c i a l  N ew s  
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                  Memorial                       Given By                     Fund 
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                      Honor                      Given By             Fund 

                Memorial                       Given By                     Fund 

Dear Friend, 

We recently received your gift of $294.00 on 8/13/2024. Thank you! 

Your gift will help us continue our efforts to provide comfort, hope, and much-needed assistance to 
thousands of families and individuals. As always, we pledge to do the most good with the resources that 
you have entrusted to our care.  

You play a significant role in The Salvation Army’s mission of meeting human needs, for it is only possible 
because of your compassion and generosity. We are thankful that you have chosen to place your 
confidence in us through your generous gift, and for your partnership in assisting those in need. With 
friends like you, we continue to do our work in areas where it is needed - as long as it is needed. 

May God bless you as you continue to bless others. 

Major Mark E. Craddock 
Area Commander  
 

Your gift to The Salvation Army will be used now and throughout the year to support services in our 
community! Thank you! 
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Mt. Tabor’s Worship Opportunities 
 

Sundays:   
 

Worship Services:  

 8:00 am    Matins with Holy Communion 
 9:15 am    ALIVE! Contemporary Service  
            **Holy Communion 1st Sunday of each month**  
11:00 am     Traditional Service with Holy Communion  
 

Sunday School: 
 

10:15 - 11:00 am   Children and adult classes offered                                           
 

Wednesdays: 

Mt. Tabor Lutheran Church is committed to being a safe place for children and 

youth. Our congregation has enacted policies and procedures designed to 

minimize the risk of abuse. Copies of our Child Protection  Policy are available in 

the narthex and in the Church  Office. 

Staff 
Reverend Wade T. Roof, III 

Senior Pastor 
Pastor.wade@hotmail.com 

 

Dr. Rus Stilwell 
Pastor of Visitation 

rdstilwell@yahoo.com 
 

Mr. Kevin Davis 
Director of Music & Arts 

music@mttaborlutheran.org 
 

Ms. Stella McGee 
Parish Administrator 

stella@mttaborlutheran.org 
 

Ms. Linda Spainhour 
Admin Assistant 

admin@mttaborlutheran.org 

Office Information 
 

Phone: (803) 796-5948 
Fax: (803) 794-4089 

 

Monday-Friday 
8:30 am to 4:30 pm 

Visit our Website 
www.mttaborlutheran.org 

11:00 am   Bible Study 
12:00 pm   Noon Eucharist 
 3:00 pm   Sing & Celebrate 
 4:45 pm   Children’s Choirs


